Carey Certo

From: Jim Hodges

Sent: Monday, November 7, 2022 4:15 PM

To: susan@studiomcl.com

Cc: Yvette Sennewald; Carey Certo

Subject: RE: case #SEPA22-25 Lower Prune Hill Booster Station and Reservoir

Hello Susan -

Thanks for your inquiry about the above-referenced project.

I understand your comments about the view to the east that you and several of your neighbors enjoy now. Here's some information I hope will be helpful.

During construction activity (about 16 months) I expect our contractor will use the upper portion of the reservoir property (the area accessible from NW 18th Avenue) as a staging area. That means they will probably set-up a temporary job trailer and use the area for storage of materials and equipment during construction. It's also possible that some contractor employees will park in that same area, since the project areas is so small. The power for the new pump station will be taken from the power pole near the intersection of NW 18th Avenue and Edgehill Drive. That's where the power for the current pump station comes from. You'll notice that it comes down the power pole and goes underground. The lower hanging "fatter" wire bundles supported by the power poles are communication lines, likely phone and/or cable TV. I don't expect there to be any changes to the existing communication wires with the project. Please call or e-mail me if there are any other questions.

Thanks Much, Jim











Project Manager – Capital Improvements Desk 360-817-7234

www.cityofcamas.us | jhodges@cityofcamas.us

From: Community Development Email <communitydevelopment@cityofcamas.us>

Sent: Monday, November 7, 2022 11:11 AM

To: Jim Hodges < JHodges@cityofcamas.us>; Yvette Sennewald < YSennewald@cityofcamas.us>

Subject: FW: case #SEPA22-25 Lower Prune Hill Booster Station and Reservoir

, since the job sight is confined and there's

Jim & Yvette,

Please see email below that was sent to the community development email.

Thanks! Carey



Carey Certo

Administrative Support Assistant for Community Development

Desk: 360.817.7239

www.cityofcamas.us I CCerto@cityofcamas.us

The Permit Center is closed from 12pm-1pm daily

From: Susan Lewallen < susan@studiomcl.com > Sent: Saturday, November 5, 2022 2:30 PM

To: Community Development Email < <u>communitydevelopment@cityofcamas.us</u>> **Subject:** case #SEPA22-25 Lower Prune Hill Booster Station and Reservoir

<u>WARNING:</u> This message originated outside the City of Camas Mail system. <u>DO NOT CLICK</u> on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and are expecting the content. If you recognize the sender as a city employee and you see this message this email is a phishing email. If you are unsure, click the Phish Alert button to redirect the email for ITD review.

As a homeowner at 641 NW 18th Ave., I cannot speak to possible environmental impacts resulting from this project. However, I can request that the view from my home to the beautiful river below remains intact. I have learned to live with the light pollution from the overhead street lights as well as the low hanging electrical wires and transformers. Anything that you can do to remove equipment for the pump station from the sight lines of my home as well as my neighbor's home would be much appreciated. Thank you for your time in this matter and know that I do appreciate this opportunity to voice my concerns. Sincerely, Susan Lewallen